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IRP

INDEPENDENT RECONFIGURATION PANEL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 10 JULY 2014
London

Present:

Lord Ribeiro


Chairman
Ms Cath Broderick 

Dr Shera Chok

Dr Nick Coleman 

Mr Glenn Douglas 
Dr Shane Duffy 

Ms Rosemary Granger

Ms Tessa Green

Ms Nicky Hayes

Ms Brenda Howard 

Ms Linda Pepper
Mr Hugh Ross
Mr Richard Jeavons

Chief Executive

Mr Martin Houghton

Secretary to Panel
Mr James Ford
Apologies: 

Dr Fiona Campbell 
Dr Jane Hawdon

Mr John Parkes

Ms Linn Phipps 
1
Introduction

1.1
The Chairman welcomed Members to the meeting. 
2
Declarations of interest

2.1
Item 5i. Rosemary Granger had undertaken work for the NHS in Tees Valley and Durham [Secretariat note: she was not involved in the IRP’s initial assessment.] Item 5iv. Cath Broderick and Linda Pepper had undertaken work in the south east midlands. None of the above were considered to represent a conflict of interest with the Panel’s discussions at the meeting.

3

Minutes of last meeting 
3.1
The minutes of the meeting on 8 May 2014 were agreed. 

4
Matters arising 
4.1
None.
5
Chairman’s update
5.1
The Secretary of State had asked the Panel for initial assessment advice on a referral from North Yorkshire Scrutiny of Health Committee (SoHC) about children’s and maternity services at the Friarage Hospital in Northallerton, north Yorkshire. Panel Members had concluded that an appropriate clinical case had been made following a thorough consultation process and that the referral did not merit full review. The Panel’s advice had been submitted on 15 May 2014, was accepted in full by the Secretary of State and was published on 28 May 2014. The announcement had attracted a considerable amount of journalistic interest requiring media management.

5.2
The IRP’s 2013/14 annual business review had been published on 19 June 2014 and was available on the IRP website.
5.3
The Department of Health had published updated guidance on local authority health scrutiny which was available at https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/advice-to-local-authorities-on-scrutinising-health-services. The guidance reflected the new health landscape and amendments to legislation that extend the scope and flexibility of scrutiny. The importance of transparency and inclusion of the public in shaping proposals from the outset was recognised. Members indicated that while the responsibilities of Healthwatch were set out, the capacity to fulfil those responsibilities was unclear. Further, the potential conflict between commissioning of services by local authorities and its partners and scrutiny of those services was highlighted.
5.4
Richard Jeavons and Martin Houghton met representatives of Monitor who were assisting local CCGs in a review of health services in Milton Keynes and Bedfordshire. An engagement process had begun in January 2014 and outline plans were now being developed for consultation. 
6

Any other business
6.1
East Sussex CCGs had opted to concentrate inpatient paediatrics and obstetrics at the Conquest Hospital, Hastings. The Sussex HOSC was due to meet later in the month to consider its response.
6.2
Greater Manchester CCGs had launched Healthier Together, a 12 week consultation on the future of healthcare in Greater Manchester. 

6.3
The IRP website was in the process of transferring to GOV.UK.

7
Date of next meeting
7.1
Thursday 13 November 2014.
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